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Statement by Commissioner Brann on arrest of 

suspect in shooting of an Off Duty Correction Officer  

  

NYC Department of Correction Commissioner Cynthia Brann said:  

 

 

“The entire DOC family commends the work of our Correction Intelligence Bureau, the NYPD 

and the Regional Fugitive Task Force for their swift work in finding and arresting a suspect in 

the murder of our brother, Officer Jonathan Narain. Our thoughts and prayers remain with CO 

Narain’s family at this difficult time." 
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